27 October 1947

Dear Amon,

You are very thoughtful to invite me to the unveiling of the Will Rogers Equestrian Monument. I would love to be in Fort Worth for this important ceremony and it would certainly give me great pleasure to be at the luncheon at Shady Oak Farm preceding the dedication. It is a great disappointment that I cannot accept, because I have important meetings here on the fourth.

Thanks for thinking of me, and I hope to have the pleasure of seeing you in the not too distant future.

Mr. Amon Carter Fort Worth Star Telegram Fort Worth, Texas

